
 Central Nine Career Center 

Superintendent’s Meeting 

September 9, 2013 * 12:00 pm 

Superintendent’s Present:  
 
Mr. Richard Arkanoff (Center Grove), Dr. Patrick Spray (Clark Pleasant), Dr. David Clendening (Franklin Community), Dr. 
Kent DeKoninck (Greenwood), Dr. Becky Courtney-Knight (NHJ), Dr. Thomas Little (Perry) 
 
C9 Co-Acting Directors: 
 
Cindy Payton (Business Manager), Nicole Otte (Curriculum Director) 
 
Minutes: 
 
Introductions were made, and a discussion occurred regarding the timing of the meetings and lunch.  The group decided 
to keep the meetings at noon, and then also offer a menu choice and/or a pre-set meal from To The Nines restaurant.  
This would provide the opportunity for the superintendents to see their students in action, as well as alleviate time away 
from their school. 
 
It was requested to have the meeting agenda emailed out prior to the meeting, as well as enrollment numbers and 
documents attached.  The superintendents would also like to have copies of the Student of the Month file at each 
meeting. 
 
The group reviewed the Governing Board Agenda. 
 
There was discussion regarding the Adult Education Safety Plan on the Public meeting agenda.  There was concern 
around a safety plan becoming public knowledge.  Instead of putting the plan on the agenda, the group suggested that 
the Action Item should be whether or not we need an administrator here in the evenings or not.   Cindy will check with 
the attorney to see if this is something that we should remove from public session, and move to an Executive Session.   
 
 There was also discussion regarding the Adult Education Director’s scheduled work hours, in relationship to her staff 
and office hours.  Her hours are currently are 7:30-4:00, and her office hours are 9:00-6:00.  Mrs. Payton & Mrs. Otte 
brought up that Mrs. Davis had shared that Dr. Hagen had approved her current work hours.  The superintendents 
recommended contacting Dr. Hagen.  The suggestion was also made to adjust her work hours to have an administrator 
present later in the evening.  The superintendents recommended advance notice would be needed if the work hours 
were to be adjusted. 
 
Mr. Arkanoff commended the Central Nine Landscape/Horticulture teacher and students for the wonderful work that 
they completed on the Center Grove Health Clinic. 
 
Dr. Little requested the Gotcha! card for Dakota Hey, the student that designed the card.  He plans on writing him a 
letter recognizing him for his work. 
 
Nicole took Dr. Kent DeKoninck (Greenwood) and Dr. Patrick Spray (Clark-Pleasant) on a quick tour of C9. 
 
The next Superintendent’s meeting was set for October 7, 2013 at noon. 


